MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT

BETWEEN:
THE GOVERNING COUNCIL OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO

( the “University™)
-and -

THE UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO FACULTY ASSOCIATION
(the “Association™)
In the context of Article 6 proceedings for 2005/06 and 2006/07 the Faculty Association
raised certain issues. In paragraph [3] of the Winkler award these issues were described

as “should be placed on ‘hold’ to be resolved between the parties”.

These issues included:

UTFA Proposal # | Issue

2(d)(iv) Information on commuted value of pension

3(ii) Information on benefits (access to Green Shield rules,
regulations and guidelines

4(i) Information to individuals and faculty and librarian short lists

4(i1) Information on individual salarjes by department

4(iii) Information on names and contact information of individuals
giving notice to retire

4(1v) Information officer and arbitration

5(ii1) Memorandum (information sharing)

The parties have had discussions on these issues and exchanged correspondence
resolving some of these issues in whole or in part, and narrowing others, as set out in the
following correspondence:

Date: September 29, 2006

To: Vivek Goel, Provost

From: George Luste and Tom Alloway, UTFA

Re: Information Issues — from the Winkler Arbitration Round

Date: October 25, 2006
To: Professor George Luste and Tom Alloway, UTFA
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